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PROPOSED NO.      2009-B0207      
PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: Transit Performance Audit
SUMMARY: The final report and recommendations of the Transit Performance Audit will be presented for committee members’ consideration of the implications for the existing transit policy framework which is within the purview of the Regional Transit Committee. 
BACKGROUND: In 2008 the council initiated a performance audit of the Transit Division in conjunction with a shift to biennial budgeting for the division.  The 2008-20009 Transit Budget was adopted in November 2007 and the audit was seen as a way for the council to follow up using the off-year to get deeper into elements of the operating and capital programs than is possible during the annual budgeting process. Later that year, as the impact the global recession became apparent, the council broadened the audit scope. The audit was done jointly by a team of consultants and staff of the King County Auditor’s Office which is overseeing the entire audit while also performing some elements of it. 
The auditor presented an interim report to the RTC in May 2009 focused on the Transit Division’s financial planning. In addition to recommending that the Transit Division update and expand its financial modeling capabilities and update the Transit Program Financial Policies, the audit staff found that the fleet replacement fund contains $105M more than is needed for planned fleet procurements. That is cash could be allocated to other capital or operating needs. 

The full audit report is being released in two phases to balance the need for a full airing of the audit findings and recommendations prior to transmittal of the executive-proposed budget with audit protocols that ensure that the Transit Division have adequate time to review and respond to the audit before it is released. The first group of findings and recommendations was presented to the council’s Government Accountability and Oversight Committee (GAO) on September 1st and the powerpoint slides from that presentation are attached to this staff report. The actual audit document containing the supporting data and analysis is to be released in conjunction with a second GAO committee presentation on September 15th. Copies of the audit document will be distributed at the September 16th RTC meeting. 
ATTACHMENT:
1. Transit Performance Audit, Report Briefing, Part 1
ATTENDING:
Kymber Waltmunson, Principal Management Auditor

Rob McGowan, Principal Management Auditor

Larry Brubaker, Senior Principal Management Auditor

Ron Perry, Deputy County Auditor, 

Brian Estes, Senior Principal Management Auditor
Bob Thomas, Senior Principal Management Auditor
Liz DuBois, Principal Management Auditor
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